LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD

JANUARY 21, 1994

The meeting was called to order by President Jones. Minutes of the last meeting were approved. In attendance were Orville, Jon, Gerry, Celeste, Amy, Anne, Lydia, Bob K. and Tom Platt.

Anne will check with the Harrington FFA advisor to see how much it would cost to make 2-10 slot bike racks.

Jon has received a contract from Leroy Van Dyke for one show and some auctioneering at the Livestock Sale for \$7000. or possibly a little less.

Tom Platt from the Extension Service offered to put on a Superintendents training for Livestock. Points to bring up are:

Training and Diplomacy

Responsibilities

Picking your judges

This would be open to anyone interested and hopefully parents of livestock exhibitors will attend.

The Livestock Sale and the Fair Advisory Boards liability was discussed. Tom would like to see more interaction between the board and sale committee. Tom will do some checking to see how other Fairs work.

Gerry explained the budget status and revenue report. One of the WWP meters is showing too much electricity used for no activity at the grounds at this time. Gerry will call WWP to have them check it.

An inquiry about using the auditorium for dog training was discussed. The fee will be \$4.00 per hour.

A contract for riders to use the arena for horseback riding has been drawn up. The fee will be \$20.00 per individual or \$25.00 per family or organized group per month. A contract needs to be signed and proof of insurance given.

Commercial Building re-naming was discussed again. Bob K. read a list and everyone liked THIS N THAT to be the new name.

Anne Filion, Secretary ProTem

NEXT MEETING----FEBRUARY 18---7:30PM ON THE DOT